Castellammare Mesa Home Owners Newsletter

Welcome to a new year with the Castellammare Mesa Home Owners Association.  We have a slightly modified Board of Directors and Architectural Committee for the 2003-2004 year, an invigorated sense of purpose due to a successful first step lobbying against the Palisades Landmark Condominium Project, and the hope that everyone on the Mesa will pay their dues this year to ensure that the CMHO can continue to protect the rights and privileges of all of us on the Mesa.  On to the details:  

ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
The prior year’s Board of Directors continues their service on the CMHO Board with the exception of Michelle Shafroth.  Michelle stepped down after three years of stellar service; we thank her for her time and diligent work.  The slate elected at the Annual Meeting held on March 20, 2003 is as follows:

Andrew Martin, President


459-5310
AMa1019857@aol.com

Eve Coquillard, Vice-President

459-2758
eve@c2cmedia.com

Zab Mosenifar, Treasurer


454-9994
Zabm@ucla.edu

Margaret Churchill, Secretary


573-1713
bermarg@ucla.edu

John Carpenter                                                454-3908         johncarpenter@technavigator.com
Art Maffei




454-9979
artmaffei@msn.com

Judy Orsini




459-2539
Judyorsini@aol.com

The Architectural Committee was appointed by the Board.

Reuel Sutton, Chairman




459-1286

Simon Johnston





459-9481

Andrew Martin, President CMHO Board


459-5310

Jerry Nadler






459-4546

Michael Rosenthal, Secretary




454-6905


Rachel Tarses (alternate)




459-9593

Additionally, John Carpenter and Kelly Comras continue in their roles as Getty liaisons.

CITY ISSUES

Kristen Montet from Councilwoman Cindy Miscikowski’s office was present at the Annual Meeting.  She encouraged us to write our letters regarding the proposed Palisades Landmark Condo Project (more on that later), and informed us of the following two issues:

1. Construction Permit Process 
Ms. Montet’s office is currently working on a “Palisades Local Coastal Plan” which would relegate the Coastal Commission to a position as an appeals board rather than an approval department.  Hence, one would only need approval from this new office for construction rather than from both the City and the Coastal Commission. 

2. Streets

During the 1930’s and 1940’s, some of the Palisades streets, being prone to slides, were removed from the maintenance rolls of the city.  The Bureau of Engineering has been asked by the Bureau of Street Services to reconsider the problem of the Castellammare Mesa streets (the Paseo Miramar streets were reengineered within the last few years).  A timeline and map with highlighted streets for resurfacing and reengineering was made available to those attending the meeting (which did not include Tramonto Drive!).  We are awaiting a time line regarding selection of the streets to be repaired, and commencement/completion dates.  We will forward that along once it has been received.  Edward Heddington, Field Deputy for Pacific Palisades (eheading@council.lascity.org) as well as Aaron Grove are Project contacts.    

CC&R AMENDMENT APPROVAL

The amendment to the CC&R’s which stated: (1) Notice of Violation will now be sent to a homeowner in violation rather than recorded  in the office of the County Recorder; (2) The prevailing party in any related lawsuit to enforce the provisions of the CC&R’s may recover legal costs from losing party. The Amendment was approved by ballot with over 95 % of the paid-up members casting their vote for the amendment.  Thank you for making your voice heard as we update our CC&R’s.

UPDATE ON THE PALISADES LANDMARK CONDOMINIUM PROJECT

Concerned residents should applaud themselves for a successful first effort in affecting the direction of this proposed 82 unit condominium project.  The CMHO Board placed letters in all residents’ mailboxes with a photograph of the proposed condo complex, and asked that you write your letters in protest.  Your letters, and those from the Board and its members, yielded a letter from Councilwoman Cindy Miscikowski to Maya Zaitzevsky from the planning department.  The letter, which is attached to this newsletter, echoes our concerns regarding geological safety (both landslide issues and street deterioration) and massing of the structure.  The ball is now in the developer’s court, with the City and Planning Departments awaiting his response to their concerns.  We will bring you any updates as they become available.   

Additionally, Ms. Miscikowski states in her letter that her “office is working diligently to restore these streets to public use and to require that they be re-engineered and re-surfaced...”  Perhaps this is the start of a new “partnership” with the City that will improve the quality of life here on the Mesa (if that’s at all possible ().

Also attached is the CMHO Board’s response to the Councilwoman, stating our appreciation for her efforts to date.  The letter requests the formation of a “working group” to jointly continue working on this and other items of concern to us, such as the liability and street resurfacing/re-engineering issues.

WHAT ARE YOUR THOUGHTS AND IDEAS???

Anything concerning you?  Come up with any great ideas for improving the Mesa?  We’d love to hear your thoughts and ideas, so feel free to contact anyone on the board.  Watch for a CMHO website which will keep you posted on the goings-on on the Mesa.  

ANNUAL PICNIC – 9/20/03
Please hold that date!  We’re setting Saturday, September 20 as the date for this year’s Annual Picnic.  Please mark the date on your calendars, so you won’t miss out on the fun!!

PAYMENT OF 2003 DUES

If you haven’t already, PLEASE PAY YOUR 2003 CMHO DUES!  Only $40!  That’s not even one month’s dues at the Pacific Athletic Club! That’s less than one tank of gas (at today’s prices)!! Checks made payable to CMHO in the amount of $40.00 should be mailed to P.O. Box 742, Pacific Palisades, Ca. 90272.  Payment of your dues helps protect your neighborhood.
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